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COMMUNITY NOTICES AND NEWS 

Has the time come for Normandale Skateboard Ramp? 

Professionals Ad   

Word of the month: 

Prestidigitation 

A. Medical syndrome 

involving muscle 

fatigue in the fingers 

B. Sleight of hand used 

in magic tricks 

C. Rapid orchestral 

note playing 

D. A form of number 

code used in WW1 

February’s word 

Fulsome 

A. expressing a lot of 

admiration/appreciation 

Quiz  

The next NRA meeting will 

be held on Wednesday 

21st of March. New 

members welcome. The 

meetings last from 7:30 

till 9:00 and all input is 

welcome. 

NEELAM DAIRY  
281 Dowse Drive, cnr.  

Oakleigh Street 

Phone 569 5930 
HOME MADE PIES 
Williams Dry-cleaning &    
Clothing Alterations 
New Release DVD's  
for hire.  
Scoop ice-cream  
Frosty SLUSH available 
GENERAL GROCERIES 
 

 Your family-friendly 
store 

As many of  you are aware, the Plunket clinic has 
been moved to the new Petone rooms. As a result 
of  the move the Maungaraki Plunket rooms are 
now surplus to requirements, as well as requiring 
$40,000 of  repairs. Plunket is in negotiations with 
the Council and it is likely that the Council 
may purchase it for a nominal fee. 
It has been great getting to know you all and we 
have really enjoyed organising the Christmas 
parties which were so well attended by our 
community. The positive feedback has been very 
much appreciated. The Plunket music group on 
Monday mornings will continue to run thanks to 
the fantastic and enthusiastic volunteers we have. 
Your on-going support and donations will ensure 
the music group remains active. 
Maungaraki Music is held at the Maungaraki 
Baptist Church, Mondays 9.30 - 10.30am (during 
term time) so come along and have a shaking, 
clapping and jumping time to great music, old 
and new. Donation $2/ child, $3/ family, 
morning tea provided. 

The skateboard ramp at the top end of  
Jubilee Park was built by the NRA and local 
community volunteers at the height of  the 
skateboarding craze, and has been well used 
over the years. Four years ago the NRA 
spent around $1000 to repair and upgrade 
the ramp after receiving assurances from the 
skateboarding community that it was a 
valued resource. Unfortunately these repairs 
fell foul first of  the latest Building code, (as 

it is over 1.2 metres high it apparently counts as a building so far as the council 
is concerned), and then the theft of  the new sheets of  ply we had provided as 
repairs. This has let the rain and element in to the sub layers, and assisted by 
further vandalism, these are now failing.  (continued over page)              

PLUNKET NEWS 



+  your local landscapers 

+  all landscape works  

    carried out               

+  from concept to   

    completion 
 

Blair 021 586385  
elements.landscape@xtra.co.nz 

 

No Job Too Small ! 
 

Cutting Edge 
 

Lawns, light landscaping, 

hedges, pruning, trimming 
 

Owner Operator 
James  

Selwood,  
Normandale  

resident 

Contact  
589 4717 

or  
0274 576 259 

Community Advertisements 

 
Local Resident 

Chartered Accountant  

Ben Blackler  

WHK Chartered Accountants - Ben Blackler, Associate Principal, 
Level 6, Westfield Tower, 45 Knights Rd, Lower Hutt.  

Ph 569-9069 Fax 566-6077 E:  ben.blackler@whk.co.nz  

Commercial and tax advice for people in business.  
For better cashflow , tax planning, business structures and trust 
advice, property, buying a businesses, selling your business.  
Commercial, proactive, quick advice.  

Ring me for a free half hour appointment. 

I run an art and craft market at 
Knox Church hall once a month.   
It is on the 2nd Saturday of the 
month right through to Christmas, 
from 9:30 am to 1:30pm . We are 
at the Knox Church hall,  574 High 
Street, Lower 
Hutt. 
We sell lovely 
handmade goods 
and crafts  made 
by local crafts 
people. A must 
for a browse. 
Stall enquiries 
phone Marianne 
on 5895-388  

Russell Nelson  

Electrical 

-  General Household                  

   wiring 

-  Stove repairs 

-  Water-heater 

   repairs    

-  Phone, Data        

   and Security 

 

027 447 0009 or  

A/H 586 6705 

Eat your way to better 

health 
 

Weight control and increased  
energy. 

Friendly personal service. 
Eat real food. 
Pay only once. 

Free ongoing help.  
Support,& advice. 

Carol & Kevin Bateman 
Your local nutrition advisors 

Teaching Zone Nutrition since 
1997 

 

Ph: 589 0941 
www.prozone.co.nz 

 Free initial consultation in your 
home or my office (Unit 2, 7 Ward 
St, Lower Hutt). 
 

 10% off design fees when you 
sign up for complete drawings and 
documentation. Worth at least 
$200! 
 

Aaron Humphreys  
Architectural Designer 

 

Phone: 566 5519  
Cell: 021 022 64724 

www.intelligentdesign.co.nz 
 

 

 

Brekky, brunch and 

lunch in our warm, 

sunny and comfy 

lounge. Kids are  

welcome! 
 

Maungaraki Village  

141 Dowse Drive 

Based in the  
Maungaraki shops, we  
offer weights, classes,  

nutrition plans, massage, 
personal training . . . 

 

Nikki and Reno are  
committed to your  

success, if you are then 
contact us on 586 4881 or  

info@o2exercise.co.nz  

(continued from page 1) 
The NRA has always been prepared to put in the money to repair the ramp, and has 
obtained council grants and aid in kind to assist. However to meet the new codes we 
require a qualified and registered carpenter to oversee the work and despite several 
appeals through the Normandale Times, no offers of  help have come forward. 
 
In the committee’s view, the skateboard craze has passed, and the principle use of  
the ramp over recent years has been as a focal point for young people to ‘hang out’. 
We now feel the time has come for the community to make a decision on the ramp’s 
future. Is there sufficient interest in the ramp for people to turn out and help, or 
should we work with the council to have it removed and replaced with a different 
facility that will still allow the area to function as a focal point for young people to 
meet? 
 
We will be holding a public discussion on this issue at our March meeting. This will 
be at 7.30 pm on Wednesday 21st March at St 
Aidan’s Church. Please come along and let us 
know what you think, and your ideas for the best 
use of  the site. 
 
Pete Matcham 
President, Normandale Residents Association 

http://www.intelligentdesign.co.nz/
mailto:info@o2exercise.co.nz

